
Whistle Stops 
Presses During 
Olympic Summer 
D 

 

ue to production and distribution limitations during 
the Olympic Games lease period (June I5-August 
14), The Whistle will suspend publication June 3 

through August 12. 
During this time employees are invited to visit Georgia 

Tech's Official Olympic Website at 
news://news.gatech.edu ./git.olympics.official, consult with 
department's heads, and/or contact the Olympic Planning 
Office at 894-3648. 

The Olympic/Paralympic Planning Office is working 
closely with the Atlanta Committee for the Olympic Games 
(ACOG) to finalize the transportation/parking plan. The 
June 3 issue of The Whistle will include this and all other 
Olympic related campus news. 

In addition to the June 3 issue, employees will receive 
an Olympic commemorative issue that highlights Tech's 
involvement with the Olympic Games. Employees can 
expect to find this is their mailbox during the first week of 
June. 
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MCI Teams with 	Tech Research Sets Federal Standard 

University System 
m CI representatives were on campus recently to 

announce a five-year contract with Georgia's 
Board of Regents that designates MCI Telecom- 

munications as the primary Internet service provider for the 
state's 34 public colleges and universities. 

The agreement will allow remote users to check e-mail, 
tap into campus resources, and surf the net with increased 
ease. MCI will provide a premium point to point (PPP) 
connection and the necessary software to all interested 
employees and students. They will also provide installation 
assistance and 24-hour, 7-day a week technical support to all 
subscribers. 

The advantages of the service MCI is offering are numer-
ous, explained Dewey Baxter, department manager, Office 
of Information Technology (OIT). Subscribers will enjoy a 
level of reliability and support Tech's present system does 
not provide, he said. Currently, OLT operates approximately 
200 modems designated for remote operations. These 
modems will remain in place, but no expansions to this 
system will be made. 

Employees and students may purchase a subscriber level 
account directly from MCI for a fixed fee of $12 per month. 
The account allows subscribers to log-on for up to 60 peak 
hours (7:01 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.) per month (additional charges 
of $.95 per peak hour apply for more than 60 hours of peak 
time usage). 

Subscribers who anticipate staying on-line more than 60 
hours per month have the option of purchasing a dedicated 
modem. These modems may have multiple users with acces-
sibility controlled by the modem purchaser via passwords. 

MCI will begin accepting orders May 28 at 1-800-275-
9082. Service will be made available no later than June 17. 
For additional information, contact Dewey Baxter at 
894-6155 or dewey.baxter@oit.gatech.edu . 

M ore than 20 years of 
research by Tech 
Professor Thomas Barn-

well—and by his former student, 
Alan McCree—was recognized 
this month as a new national stan-
dard in digital speech compression 
by the Department of Defense 
Digital Voice Processors Consor-
tium at a conference in Atlanta. 

This new standard could 
dramatically improve telecommu-
nications technology and reverber-
ate throughout the cellular, 
Internet, telephone and wireless 
communications industries. 

"It's an exhilarating feeling," 
said Dr. Barnwell, a senior 
member of the Georgia Tech 
Center for Signal and Image 
Processing, "knowing that the 
results of our research could have 
an incredible impact on telecom-
munications products and 
services. This technology has the 
potential for dramatically increas-
ing the number of cellular phone 
users. It could improve the quality 
of those scratchy answering 
machine messages we all come 
home to every night. It can replace 
that fuzzy-sounding voice in your 
children's toys with a more human 
sound. And it can further improve 
our communications capabilities 
on the Internet." 

The award marks the end of a 

three-year, federally-sponsored 
competition between a host of 
highly-respected research labs to 
improve the technology for digital 
transmission and storage of speech 
signals. 

The federal consortium was 
looking for ways to decrease 
power and boost communications 
quality for its communications 
structure. The 2400 bps voice 
coder entry was submitted by 
Texas Instruments and Atlanta 
Signal Processing, Inc. (ASPI), 
based on technology licensed by 
Georgia Tech. The submission 
won the competition, edging out 
entries from Bell Labs, MIT's 
Lincoln Lab and other prestigious 
laboratories. 

"It's a very satisfying experi-
ence," said Dr. Barnwell, "to join 
forces with my colleagues at 
Georgia Tech, at Texas Instru-
ments and at Atlanta Signal 
Processors to win this competition 
and establish a new telecommuni-
cations standard." 

The federal standard is likely to 
catch the attention of commercial 
industry and could blaze a trail for 
a host of new and improved 
commercial applications—from 
expanding the number of cellular 
phone users to improving the 
sound quality of children's toys. 

For example, the new coder, 

(called MELP for Mixed-Excita-
tion Linear Predictive), used in 
conjunction with current modem 
technology, can transmit 10 times 
as many telephone conversations 
simultaneously over a single 
phone line. 

The MELP lower bit rate 
reduces the amount of power 
necessary to transmit voice Digital 
Voice Standard signals. This will 
increase channel capacity and 
voice quality without a commen-
surate increase in expensive hard-
ware. 

Dr. Craig Richardson is the 
President of Atlanta Signal 
Processors, Inc., the company 
which licensed Tech's basic 
research for commercial applica-
tions. ASPI sprang from the 
Advanced Technology Develop-
ment Center at Georgia Tech and 
is now producing real time hard-
ware and software systems. "This 
is a dramatic breakthrough in 
communications technology," said 
Dr. Richardson. 

"With this standard and our 
partnership with Texas Instru-
ments, we'll be able to reach mar-
kets previously unavailable to a 
small company like ASPI. We can 
compete with the best in the 
industry because," he said, "with 
this announcement, we are the 
best in the industry." 

Ford Fuels Acoustics Exploration 
Following the Ford check 
presentation, Dr. Ward 
Winer, chair, Mechanical 
Engineering, chatted with 
Robert H. Transou, Ford 
Motor Company, and 
Tech President G. Wayne 
Clough, in the MARC atri-
um. Ford's S300,000 dona-
tion will be used to build 
and equip an "echo-free" 
chamber at the Manufac-
turing Research Center. 

Victor Rogers 
Communications 

G
eorgia Tech students studying acoustics will 
be better prepared for future employment, 
gaining valuable experience using the latest 

technology, as a result of a Ford Motor Company 
donation of $300,000 to build and equip an anechoic 
or "echo-free" chamber. 

The anechoic chamber will be a room (approxi-
mately 24 ft. by 24 ft. by 20 ft. high) with 3 ft. thick 
soundproof foam wedges covering the inside walls, 
floor and ceiling. Construction of the chamber is 
scheduled to begin in mid-1997 in the high bay area 
of the Manufacturing Research Center 

"The anechoic chamber creates an echo-free envi-
ronment in which we can examine how a particular 
structure responds acoustically, providing answers to 
questions such as how exterior noises get into a car or 
why a certain type of vibration and its associated 
noises from a product is more annoying than others,"  

said Dr. Kenneth Cunefare, assistant professor, Geor-
gia Tech's School of Mechanical Engineering. "The 
Ford gift will give students a much better understand-
ing of how to assess the 'noise, vibration and harsh-
ness' factors of a product, which are critical 
characteristics in assessing quality," he said. 

Ford's $300,000 donation is consistent with Ford 
2000, the company's program to become the world's 
leader in corporate citizenship. 

"Ford believes that educated people are a source of 
strength for communities as well as business. We are 
committed to education and training both inside and 
outside the company," said Robert H. Transou, group 
vice president for manufacturing, Ford Automotive 
Operations, who presented the check to Tech Presi-
dent G. Wayne Clough. "Georgia tech is very impor-
tant to Ford. We have accomplished a lot together, 
and look forward to more in the future," he said. 
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Continual Calendar 
"Culture Break," 
Employees and 
students are invit-

ed to experience a 
world of culture at the next 
Culture Break, May 24, 
which will be held in the 

Student Services Building, 
room 117, from 3:00-4:00 
p.m. For information, 

contact Linda Duckworth, 
ISSP, at 894-7475. 

Techmasters, the 
Faculty/Staff 
Toastmasters' 

Club, meets every Thursday 

at 7:30-9:30 a.m. in room 

102 of the Pettit building. 
For more information, 

please contact Margaret 
Graff at 876-0132, or 

mmgids@aol.com . 

"Orpheus in the 
Underworld." 
The Savoyards 
Light Opera 

Company return to the 
Robert Ferst Theatre to 
present Jacques Offenbach's 
perennial favorite. Show-
time is 8:00 p.m., May 30-
June I and 2:00 p.m., 
Sunday, June 2. Admission 
is $23 for students; $28 for 
faculty and staff. For more 
information, call the box 
office at 894-9600. 

WHISTLE 

DID You  KNOW 

SPORTSLIFE 
Student Services will provide Sportslife access 
stickers the week of May 20 on the second 
floor of the Student Athletic Complex (SAC), 
from 9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. Faculty and staff 
will be required to show Tech IDs. Sportslife 
representatives will also be on-hand to provide 
information about the clubs and answer ques-
tions. 

FEDERAL WORK-STUDY 
There has been a change in the Federal Work-
Study Program that will take effect during the 
1996-97 academic year. 

The departments will be responsible for 30 
percent of the student's earnings, and the feder-
al government will be responsible for the 
remainder, which will be 70 percent. This is a 
difference of 5 percent from the 1995-96 acad-
emic year. 

All Federal Work-Study Job Request Forms 
should be submitted to the Mary Krallman, 
Work-Study coordinator, by June 10, 1996, for 
the summer quarter and by August 12, 1996, 
for the fall quarter. Employees should also 
submit Job Request Forms for the 1996-97 
academic year as soon as federal work-study 
jobs are identified. Job Request Forms will be 
accepted throughout the academic year. 

All Job Request Forms received by the 
above dates will be posted in the federal work- 

study notebook and available for students to 
view prior to the first day of classes. 

Job Request Forms were mailed April 29, 
and additional forms are available. For addi-
tional forms or information, contact Mary 
Krallman, at 894-1946. 

CULTURAL OLYMPIAD 
The High Museum of Art is seeking volunteers 
to help staff "RINGS: Five Passions in World 
Art," the museum's entry to the Cultural 
Olympiad. The display runs July 4 - September 
29. Between 150 and 200 volunteers will be 
needed to help support the exhibition. 

The High is asking for a minimum commit-
ment of 6 four-hour shifts. Scheduling is flexi-
ble—volunteers can indicate the days and times 
most convenient for them throughout the three-
month exhibition period. The museum will 
provide volunteer training. 

For more information, call the RINGS 
Volunteer Hotline at 733-4521 and request a 
"Prospective Volunteer Pack." 

COBB COUNTY TRANSIT 
The Atlanta Committee for the Olympic Games 
(ACOG) has finalized its plans for providing 
Cobb County Transit (CCT) passes to Georgia 
Tech employees who chose CCT as their 
Olympic-period transportation option. The 
pass will be a normal CCT pass which is good 

for all transportation within the CCT system. It 
will be good June 15 - August 15, 1996. Passes 
will be distributed in early June to those who 
listed CCT as their transportation option. 

Those needing information about CCT bus 
schedules and stops should call CCT directly at 
770-427-4444. 

INDUSTRIAL AND PURITY GAS 
DELIVERY 
The Purchasing Department has outlined a plan 
to deliver Industrial and Purity Gases every 10 
working days during the Olympic Games lease 
period. 

Beginning July 1 through August 9, deliver -

ies for gases will be on the following schedule: 
• Friday, July 12,—Orders to be phoned in to 
Air Products by 7/10/96; 
• Friday, July 26—Orders to be phoned in to 
Air Products by 7/24/96; 
• Friday, August 9—Orders to be phoned in to 
Air Products by 8/7/96. 

Employees are advised to make sure they 
have enough of a supply on hand June 28, to 
last for 10 work days. 

Please contact Peggy Romano, by Monday, 
May 20, if this schedule is unacceptable. She 
can be reached at 894-9055 or 
peggy.romano@business.gatech.edu . 
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MAY 21 

40; 
 "Red, White and 
Blues—Concert on the 
Plaza." The Georgia 

Tech Concert Band, Jazz Ensem-

ble, Symphonic Band and Cham-
ber Ensembles will provide an 

evening of music at the Tech 
Plaza, beginning at 7:00 p.m. 
Admission is free. Rain location: 

Robert Ferst Theatre. For more 

information, call 894-3193. 

"Preventing Sexual 
Harassment in the 
Workplace (Managers 

only)," will be held in the HRD 

training room (Coliseum Annex, 

room 302), from 9:00 a.m.- 
11:00am. For more information 

contact Wansley Stallworth at 

894-2249. 

"Team Dynamics," will 

be held in the Weber 

Bldg., from 8:30 a.m.-

1:00 p.m. For more information 

contact Wansley Stallworth at 

894-2249. 

Blood Drive. The 
Student Center Commu-
nity Services Center and 

the Red Cross are sponsoring a 
Type 0 Blood Drive from 10:30 

a.m.- 4:00 p.m. in room 343 of 

the Student Center. All blood 

types are needed. The goal of the 

drive is 50 units. For more infor-
mation, call 894-2805. 

i "Experiments with 
Synthetic Aperture 
Radar for Foliage Pene-

tration," an IEEE seminar 
featuring Michael F. Toups, MIT 

Lincoln lab, will be held in 

MiRC, room 102, beginning at 

6:00 p.m. For more information, 

call Jackie Nemeth at 894-2906. 

MAY 22 
"Interaction Manage- 
ment/ Refresher," will 

be held in the HRD train-

ing room from 8:30 a.m. -1:00 

p.m. For more information 
contact Wansley Stallworth at 

894-2249. 

40 
 The Georgia Tech 
Women's Forum is host-

ing "Motivational 
Management: A Key to Future 
Success," featuring Miller 

Templeton, director, Internation-

al Student Services and Pro-

grams. They will also present the 

1996 student scholarships. The 

presentation begins at noon. 

Everyone is welcome. Call 
894-1272 to reserve your space. 

EduTech Lunch and 

Learn Series presents 

"Evaluation and Assess-
ment," in room 319 of the 

Student Center, beginning at 
noon. For more information, 
contact Wendy C. Newstetter at 

894-9219 or 

wendy@cc.gatech.edu . 

MAY 23 

41 
 The GVU Brown Bag 

Series presents a Panel 

Discussion with GVU 

Faculty on "GVU Education: 
What are the Options?" at 

noon in room 102 of the Pettit 

Building. For more information, 

call Elaine Swobe at 894-9392.  

"Effective Communica- 
tion, Part I," will be 

held in the HRD training 

room from 8:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. 

For more information, contact 

and "Problem Solving," will be 

held in the Weber Bldg. from 

8:30 a.m. - 3:30 p.m. For more 

information contact Wansley 

Stallworth at 894-2249. 

ii
The Woodruff Seminar 

Spring Quarter Series 

presents "Shattering the 
Myths of Electronic Reliabili-
ty," with Dr. Michael Pecht, 

director, CALCE Electronic 
Packaging Research Center, Uni-

versity of Maryland. The pro-

gram will be held in room 4211 

of the MRDC building at 11:00 

am. For further information, 

please contact Prof. Jianmin Qu, 

894-5687 or 

jianmin.qu@me.gatech.edu  

, The 1996 Faculty/Staff 

Sp, Honors Luncheon will 

be held in the Student 

Center Ballroom at noon. For 

reservations, call Jennie Saliers 

at 894-7613. Seating is limited. 

MAY 24 

to
"Effective Communica-
tion, Part II," will be 

held in the HRD training 

room from 8:30 a.m. -12:30 p.m. 

For more information contact 

Wansley Stallworth at 894-2249. 

MAY 25 
I / "The Olympiad of the 101,. Mind," hosted by the 

International Science, 

Technology, Economics and 

Politics Society, will be held at 

the Manufacturing Research 

Center from 8:30 a.m. - 6:15 

p.m. The Olympiad is open to 

the general public. For a com-

plete schedule of events, call 

2617395. 

MAY 27 
INO=NE Memorial Day holiday; 

bb No classes or work. 

MAY 28 

0
"Supervisory Skills, 
Part I," will be held in 

the HRD training room 

from 8:30 a.m. -12:30 p.m. For 

more information, contact Wans-

ley Stallworth at 894-2249. 

, "Gone Fishin'," the 

Si. 1996 Georgia Tech 
Retirement Dinner will 

be held in the Gordy Dining 

Room, at the Wardlaw Center. 

Please call Jennie Saliers at 894-

7613 for reservation information. 

Seating is limited. All faculty 
and staff are invited. Reserva-

tions should be made by May 21. 

The Academic Senate 
will meet from 3:00 -5:00 

p.m. in the auditorium of 

the Manufacturing Research 

Center. Questions should be 

addressed to Russell Heikes, 

secretary of the Faculty, 894-

2331 or russell.heikes@isye.gat -

ech.edu . 



Inside the Honor Code 
Kristen Thorvig 
Communications Intern 

W ith implementation less than two quarters away, the Student Honor Advisory Council is using all its resources to educate members of the Tech community concerning The Georgia Tech Academic Honor Code—the Institute's official guide to academic integrity. Although most employees are 
familiar with the topic, many are not aware of the faculty and student guidelines defined within. The following 
is the first of a two-part series offering an extended explanation of what members of the Tech community will 
be signing next fall. 

What is the Honor Code? 
The purpose of the Honor Code is to 1) create an atmosphere of trust between students, faculty and adminis-

tration of the Institute, 2) help instill a sense of commitment to honorable behavior, and 3) create an equitable 
academic playing field for all students. The Code specifically respects the current definition of academic mis-
conduct as stated in the General Catalog. The code recognizes that academic dishonesty includes but is not 
limited to the improper acquisition of information, substitution for or unauthorized collaboration with another 
student in the commission of academic requirements; plagiarism; false claims of performance or work; alter-
ation or insertion of any academic grade or rating; deliberate falsification of written or verbal statements; and 
forgery, alteration, or misuse of any Institute document. 

Faculty Responsibilities 
Ultimately, the professor has the responsibility of defining both appropriate academic conduct and academic 

misconduct in his/her classroom. This responsibility opens the lines of communication between the student and 
the professor, ensuring that both understand what is expected of them. To promote this, professors are respon-
sible for including a paragraph containing information about the Code on the syllabus for each class. 

Faculty are expected to provide copies of old exams or lists of sample questions to the Georgia Tech Library 
for student review and to avoid the re-use of exams. These resources will be available at the Library and on the 
World Wide Web. Providing access to old exams or sample questions through The Library affords equal 
access to this valuable study resource as well as a uniform system by which faculty can post old exams. Avoid-
ing the re-use of exams encourages faculty to acknowledge that the constant re-use of exams promotes an 
abuse of study aids. 

Student Responsibilities 
Beginning Fall 1996, students will affirm their commitment to uphold the Honor Code and to act with the 

highest ethical standards before becoming a part of the Georgia Tech community. The agreement may reappear 
on exams and other assignments to remind students of their responsibilities under the Georgia Institute of 
Technology Academic Honor Code. The Code will be mandatory for all incoming freshmen, and there will be 
a voluntary signing-day for upperclassmen. Mandatory signing of the Code will not encompass current 
students, but is required for this fall's class and all prospective classes. Although current students will not be 
required to sign the statement, the Code will be grandfathered to affect everyone. 

The Honor Code provides specific courses of action to be taken by those students witnessing acts of acade-
mic misconduct. Students will not be punished for failing to report these acts. The Code does not intend to 
create an adversarial environment among students, but rather to foster a sense of trust and integrity. The coop-
eration of students in reporting academic misconduct is essential to maintaining the code. 

Editor's Note: Portions of this article are adapted and directly paraphrased from the Georgia Institute of 
Technology Academic Honor Code, Article II. Other sources include: Dean Gail DiSabatino, Student Services: 
Jim Mason, undergraduate student body president; Mark Allen, Honor Code Council member; Jennifer Stokes, 
Honor Code Council member and Dennis Barbour, alumnus and Honor Code co-author. To obtain an official 
copy of the Code, contact Mark Allen, Advisory Council chair at 206-0920 or gt4854d@prism.gatech.edu .The 

remainder of this segment will appear in the May 27 issue. 
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SPOTLIGHT 

Meet Pamela Craig 

Pamela Craig (left) was named the 1996 
Outstanding Support Staff member at the College 
of Computing's fifth annual awards ceremony. 

Full Name: Pamela K. Craig 

Age: 23 

Occupation: system support specialist II 

Years at Tech: 1 year full time, 5 years student. 

Current Professional Project(s): Learning Windows NT, and how to 
integrate it into the College of Computing's UNIX world 

Education: B.S. in computer science from Georgia Tech. 

Marital Status: engaged to marry Mark Buffington September 28, 
1996 

Children: not yet 

Favorite Book: StarDance by Spider Robinson 

Favorite Movie: "Ghost" 

Few People Know I: play the piano. 

Best Advice Ever Received: Always be trite to yourself, be the best 
that you can be, and never judge a book by its cover. 

Pet Peeve: people who think they're too dumb to learn anything 

When I Was Little I Wanted to Be: an astronaut. 

What Brought You to Georgia Tech? I'm originally from Kansas, and 
I visited campus in March. It was still very much winter at home, and 
spring here, I fell in love with Georgia instantly. 

TORCH TALK 

CAMPUS DINING SCHEDULE 
June 8 
Brittain Dining Hall and Woodruff Dining Hall will close after lunch on June 8, 1996 (this is 
standard operating procedure). Brittain will be used as ACOG volunteer staff dining and 
Woodruff will be used by McDonald's. 

June 8 - June 14 
The Student Center Food Court will provide food services on a limited basis this week to accom- 

modate faculty and staff making the transition with ACOG. Hours of operation will be 10:00 a.m. 
- 2:00 p.m. on June 8-9 and from 8:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. Monday - Friday, June 10 - 14. 

June 15 
The Student Center closes for use by ACOG. Junior's Grill begins extended hours of operation to 

include opening on Saturday and Sunday from 10:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. and from 6:00 a.m. - 6:30 
p.m. Monday - Friday. The benefit of opening weekends will be re-assessed once the campus is 
secured on July 1. 

June 17 
Begin extended hours of operation at the Institute of Paper Science and Technology (IPST) from 
8:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m. Monday - Friday. At this time, any faculty/staff member or student who is 
working in the Research Controlled Area will have access to the facility. 

August 9 
Last day of extended services at both IPST and Junior's Grill. 

August 11 
Brittain Dining Hall opens for dinner service for students enrolled on a meal plan for the summer 

quarter. 

August 12 
Student Center Food Court opens for normal business. 

Congressman Views 
Georgia Tech's Handiwork 

C ongressman John Linder visited Covington recently to see 
examples of some of the technical assistance Georgia Tech's 
field offices have performed for Georgia companies. 

Linder said he was "fascinated" by a computer simulation of a 
catheter production line in the Bard Urological Division, a company 
that makes medical devices. Tech engineers introduced software to 
Bard to help the company discover ways in which added machinery or 
workers could expedited production even before making the actual 
changes. 

Linder's second stop was Clairon Metals, where Tech's team is 
working in three areas: developing a change in layout to make room for 
11 new presses without having to build new facilities; meeting interna-
tional quality standards (ISO 9000) that will enable Clairon to compete 
better as a parts supplier for larger equipment manufacturers, especially 
overseas companies; and structuring a long-range plan to manage 
growth and target new niche markets. 

Bob Springfield, associate director of Tech's Economic Development 
Institute, led the Covington tour. He said, "We want to help communi-
ties attract new industry and expand existing industry. So we perform 
feasibility studies, introduce manufacturers to high-tech tools to make 
them more competitive, and incubate startup companies." 

Tech is available to give short-term technical assistance to small and 
mid-sized companies, often at no charge, thanks to new funding from 
federal, state and private sources. 

Congressman Linder's district has been reconfigured to include most 
of Gwinnett County, all of Newton, Rockdale, Walton, Clarke and 
several adjacent counties to form the new 11th District. He serves on 
the Rules Committee, through which almost every piece of legislation 
must pass. And, in the speaker's absence, he frequently presides over 
the House. 
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CLASSIFIED ADS 

APPLIANCES 

Washer / dryer for sale. $75 each. Age not 

known -fair condition. will deliver. Contact 
bob.monon@housing.gatech.edu  or 894-
3046. 

AUTOMOBILES 

1989 Pontiac Sunbird LE, 2-door coupe, 
88k miles. 5-speed manual, AC, cassette, 
cruise control. tilt-steering, new front 
brakes, shocks/struts I yr. old., blue w/gray 

interior. $2,900 neg. Call Dan at 894-7107 
(W), (770)-333-8106(H). or dan.bar-
tram@gtri.gatech.edu . 

1993 Ford Probe GT. Leather. CD player. 
all power, fully loaded. Black - 

5sp. $12,000 o.b.o. Please call Delores at 
(770) 977-6700 (evenings). 

1986 Audi 50005, maroon, automatic, air 
and many extras. Good condition, clean. 
Will take best offer. Call Kadaba Manocha 
at 770-319-0077. 255-8970, or 894-3291. 

1995 Mazda MX6, Cameo white, 5-speed, 

power sunroof, door locks and windows, 
AC. cruise, good sound system. Take over 
lease 362/month. Call 894-4374 or 799-
5504. 

1984 Mazda 626, only 100K miles, 2-door 

sports model, automatic, good condition. 
good body. drives well, $1,200. Call Steve 
at 352-9746 (weekdays). 

1968 Camaro, 4-speed, 327 engine, gold, 2 

door, good condition. If interested. call Al 
at 753.2706 or beeper, 818-7542. 

1993 Ford Acrostar, XL, 8 passenger 

mini- van, 4.0 engine, dual a/c, automatic, 
cruise, factory tinted glass, mag wheels, 
abs, 58,000 miles.lmmaculate, loaded. 
$9.850. Call 894-8832 or (770)457-6446. 

1981 BMW 320i. Structurally sound. 
Excellent for parts. New tires $500. OBO 
Contact John at 298-2935 ore-mail 
sheryl.holland@gtri.gatech.edu . 

FURNITURE 
King size waterbed, great condition.$125. 
Call Vance at 286-1625. 

REAL ESTATE 
Three bdrm., two bath. two-story house for 

rent in beautiful old Decatur neighborhood. 
Convenient to Emory. Excellent schools, 
lovely yard. References required for one to 
two year lease, beginning August '96. 
$1.4001 month. Call 377-5297. 

For rent: fully furnished and refurbished 

3 bdrm., I 1/2 bath condo.; I queen. 1 dou-

ble, 2 twin, and I pull-out queen bed; new 
carpet; full kitchen, new appliances, and 
much more.$1,500/wk (May); $2,250/wk 
(June) and $3,000/wk (July/August); call: 
(770)97I-9568(H) or 894-8228 (W). 

Great buy in Lilbum on 3bdrm., 2 bath. 

split level, brick framed house. Fireplace, 
large kitchen, sunny breakfast nook, sepa-
rate laundry room. formal living and dining 

rooms, finished basement (carpet, heat & 
AC). $112,000. Call Martha Saghini at 
894-8227(W) or (770) 92I-9365(H). 

For rent: fully furnished condominium; 3 
bdrm., 1.1/2 bath; sleeps 8; new carpet; full 

kitchen; new appliances; pool, tennis, and 
playground;$1,500/wk. in May; $2,250/wk 
in June, and $3,000/wk. in July/August; 
call:(770)971-9568 (H) or 894-8228 (W). 

For sale: 3 bdrm., 2 bath Dallas, Georgia 

home.Assumable 7% mortgage with $780 
down (must qualify). Mnthly payment $638 

PI. Located approx. 40 miles from campus. 
Call (770)445-0753 ask for Ginny or Jerry 

or e-mail bijou@mindspring.com  or 

Gkloth@ipst.edu . or 894-7849. 

One year rental on 4 bdrm., 3 bath house/ 
Chastain Park area, starting mid-August. 
3,600 sqft.. 7/8 acre lot, 2-car garage, 20 
minutes from Tech. $2,650/month + utili-
ties, includes yardwork/ housecleaning, no 
pets or smoking. Call Janet at 894-3285 or 

255-3810. or e-mail: jlk@cc.gatech.edu.  

Year rental Inman Victorian 2,600 SqFt: 
4bdrm... 2.1/2 bath. Large kitchen, dining, 
2 living, playroom, master suite/study, 

Porches, fenced yard. 4 fireplaces. 
MARTA. Lin Elementary. Avail JuLly, 

51,750/month nego. Call 894-2349 or 524-

7835, or dorrit.billman@psych.gatech.edu . 

4bdrmJ3bath ranch home. Bright, remod-

eled kitchen. Recent appliances. New roof. 
Landscapedfenced backyard with 20' X 
40' gunite pool. Top Dekalb Schools. 20 

minutes to Tech. $214,900. Call Lou Irby 

at 633-1484. 

Short-term lease on beautiful furnished 2 
bdrm., 2.1/2 bath condo located off Clair-

mont Rd. (about 8 miles from Tech). Easy 

access to Marta. 12 day minimum. Mini-
mum cost per day $625. Call 315-9660. 

Renting rooms during Olympics. Brand 

new house in safe, clean, swim/tennis 
community. Just off 1-75 in Marietta, 19 

miles from Tech/downtown Atlanta. 
Master suite ($199/night); second bdrm.. 

($95/night). Contact Phil at 770-579-1366 

or 76737.120@compuserve.com . 

Summer rental. 3 bdrm.., 2.1/2 bath. home 

in Marietta. Rent: $750/day with 10 day 

minimum. Available June 20 -August 31. 
Beautiful home, 20 miles from Ga Tech. 

Please call 894-8845 or 770-977-7799. 

Visiting Professor from Finland, with wife 
and two boys(I0 and 12), seeks furnished 2 

or 3 bdrm., for one year starting August 15. 
Good public schools a plus.Contact Luca 

Dieci at 894-9209 
(dieci@math.gatech.edu ). 

Visiting professor has a townhouse in the 
Buckhead area, with a furnished bdrm. and 

private bath available through September; 
convenient to Tech and Buckhead. claude. 

gravatt@iac.gatech.edu . 

Seeking F/M room mate non-smkr/pets to 

share quiet 3 bdrm., 2.1/2 bath, W/D, 2-car 
garage home in Acworth 1-575/Bells Ferry. 

$400/mo. plus 1/2 util. & dep.Call 770- 

928-2 I 20 (H) or 894-3682 (W) e-mail 

phi I.mul lins@gtri.gatech.edu . 

Roommate wanted to share 2 bdrm., 2 1/2 

bath condo with professional female in 
Druid Hills area. Available May 10th. 

Covered parking, pool and tennis courts. 
Approximately 8 miles from Tech. $375 + 

1/2 utilities 894-6938. 

MISCELLANEOUS 

Vacation week available on Edisto Beach, 

S.C. May 19-26, 1996. Gorgeous villa 

sleeps 8. 2bdrm. loft on lagoon, one mile 
from beach. $500 for the week. Call 

Matthew at 894-3971. 

Cabinet model electric Singer sewing 

machine. Excellent condition. about 30 

years old. Make offer. Call Charlotte Irvine 
after 5:00 p.m., 435-3315. 

Parts cabinet/card catalog. 60 drawers, each 

3x5x17". Solid maple with dark walnut fin-

ish. Great for storing collections, small 

parts, etc. $200 OBO. Contact dennis.sad-
owski@me.gatech.edu  or call 894-3759(W) 
or 378-1548 (H). 

Four Mangels 5 Star Aluminum Rims 
5.5 x 13. $100. Contact Troy at 755-8162. 

1993 Smokercraft pontoon boat. 17 Ft. 

Sportfisher. 45 horse Honda - 4 stroke 

outboard. Less than 50 hours. Excellent 

shape. $7,000 or best offer. (w) 894-2562, 
(h) 770-844-0852. 

Good home(s) needed for 2 lovable indoor 

cats, tabby/siamese cross, females, ages 3 

& 11, spayed, have shots, declawed. Call 
Jerry 894-7204 (W) or Lea 770-436-2624. 

In need of someone to tune piano at afford-
able rate. If you or someone you know can 

assist, please contact Carol York, 894-

8048. 

DP Megaflex home gym, general physical 

fitness, body building and shaping, weight 

loss, physical therapy system. Good condi-
tion, excellent price. Call Barbara at 894-

7429 or 770/306-9722 (H). 

For sale: TREK 1986 model 501 road bicy-

cle, 21" man's style frame, 12 speeds. 

Little ridden, excellent condition; comes 

with Citadel lock, water bottle, and pump. 

$300. Contact Anita: 770-528-7505 (W) or 

633-8546 (H), or anita.edwards@gtri.gate-
ch.edu  

Singer Golden Touch and Sew with desk 

style cabinet, foot feed, and all attach-

ments, manuals. and embroidery attach-

ments. Excellent condition.$200, contact 

Mary Jane Chappell 894 3782 or mary-

jane.chappell@ece.gatech.edu . 

Brian "Egon" Smith (back) and Wes Schrader 
(front) serve up the laughs in DramaTech's rendi-
tion of "The Miser," Molier's farce about a man who 
loves his money more than...well, anything. Show-
time is 8:00 p.m. May 23, 24 and 25. For ticket infor-
mation, call 894-9600. 
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